

Pen-y-Cwm School

Strand Annealing Lane Ebbw Vale NP23 6AN

Tel: 01495 357755 e-mail:schooladmin@penycwm.com Headteacher: Mrs D Brill-Williams M.A., B.A., N.P.Q.H

12th March 2020

Dear Parent,

We recognise that parents/guardians will understandably have concerns about Coronavirus (Covid-19). As a school we are working closely with the Local Authority to continue to follow the official advice and guidance from Public Health Wales and the Welsh Government. We are continually monitoring the situation in line with this advice and where necessary we will be taking the relevant precautions and action. We will continue to communicate regularly with parents as necessary.

Parents/guardians can also help by continuing to encourage good hygiene practices amongst children and young people and keeping up to date with the latest official advice from:

http://www.publichealthwales.wales.nhs.uk/

https://www.wales.nhs.uk/

If you are returning from a holiday, please make sure you check the above websites for the latest advice prior to your child returning to school.

Thank you

D Brill-Williams

Head Teacher